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Pomonal Primary School should be a place of learning where everyone in the school feels a sense 

of belonging. Where respect, responsibility and persistence are our key values. 

What a wonderful start to 2019 we have had at Pomonal Primary School. All students have settled in to 

their familiar routines and the new students seem like they have been at our school for ever! Bre has fit 

in very nicely to our Pomonal School Culture and is an excellent addition to our staff team.   

This year we welcome local resident, Pam Ward on Friday mornings who has very kindly offered to vol-

unteer during our literacy and numeracy rotations. Thankyou Pam! Your efforts last Friday were very 

much appreciated and we welcome your future assistance. Having an extra set of hands in the class-

room is very much appreciated and significantly enhances student learning. 

Mavis Fitzgerald will continue to assist in the junior class (in between her busy schedule of animal and 

house sitting) and Kim McCann will work with a number of students on maths and literacy intervention 

on a 1:1 or small group basis on Wednesdays. Kim is a very valuable asset to the team and the stu-

dents adore working with her. Tim joined us last Friday and provided some excellent explicit teaching of 

how students will direct their scenes, important aspects to plan etc. We canôt wait to begin filming next 

week! 

Various students have volunteered their play time to erect flat pack furniture and set up irrigation sys-

tems. Their ability to work as a team and problem solve how to complete the task was wonderful to ob-

serve. 

Guest speaker ïDennis Crawford óThe Bug Manô visited our school last week to introduce the stu-

dents to many introducing facts about some of the insects that live in the Pomonal Region. Dennis will 

work more with the students in Term 2 when they focus on the inquiry unit of óLife in a Gumtreeô.       

Students will use their knowledge of bugs to design an insect their own paver, which they will 

mosaic in Art class. The 21 student pavers will form part of the sensory garden path.  

 

 

 

If you like what you see, tell the world. If you have a problem come and see the principal. 

Our new kitchen and library furniture has finally arrived! 

If you havenôt already had a chance to view the new library furniture and Science/ 

Cooking learning space. Please do! We love it! Steve and Lauren Field did a    

fabulous job with the stainless steel preparation table and Ararat Kitchens and 

Cabinets delivered a beautiful and practical cooking space. We canôt wait to have 

our first cooking session! 



Art  

In Art, students worked in groups to create flags for our South American Culture celebration Day 

óCarnivalô. They will celebrate the event during Art Class on the 7th March. 

Portuguese 

Patricia is doing a wonderful job of    

teaching the entire school Portuguese. So far students have learnt the History of Brazil, Greet-

ings, how to count to 10 (and for some of the clever little cookies ïhow to count backwards from 

10 in Portuguese), months of the Year in Portuguese and the Portuguese flag. 

 Drop into the Senior class to see a display of what the students have been learning! 

 

Upcoming Excursions: 

Zoo/ Media Excursion ïFriday 22nd February 2019. 

Senior students will focus on filming a number of scenes in Hallsgap and will then meet the    

junior students at the zoo for lunch. Junior students will learn about endangered animals and 

conservation. 

BBQ lunch will be supplied at the zoo. 

Students to bring water, jumper, hat, sunscreen, snacks, costumes for film scenes. 

NB. Students will travel by bus from school. Departing at 9.15 and returning at 3.15pm 

 

Swimming Sports- Wednesday 27th February 2019 

Parents are required to drive or organise car pooling to Ararat Outdoor Swimming Pool by 10am. 

Students will compete in swimming events against students from Moyston, Buangor and Ma-

roona and will be awarded ribbons for coming 1st, 2nd and 3rd. 

Students to bring water, jumper, warm pants, towel, lots of snacks hat, sunscreen. Students can 

wear yellow and green zinc if they wish. 

 

Pomonal Market ïSelling of products for Enterprise Unit ïSunday 24th March 2018. 10am ï2pm. 

 



                   {ŎƘƻƻƭ CŜŜǎ ŀǊŜ 5ǳŜ  

       ōȅ CǊƛ 5ŀȅ уǘƘ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ όƴŜȄǘ ǿŜŜƪύ 

                                                     tƭŜŀǎŜ Ǉŀȅ Ǿƛŀ ŘƛǊŜŎǘ ŘŜǇƻǎƛǘ όǳǎŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ƴŀƳŜ  

      ŀǎ ǊŜŦŜǊŜƴŎŜύ ƻǊ Ǉŀȅ !ƳōŜǊ ό.ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ aŀƴŀƎŜǊύ  

      ǳǎƛƴƎ ŎǊŜŘƛǘ ŎŀǊŘ ƻƴ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ ƻǊ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ 

 

  
Account Name:            POMONAL PRIMARY SCHOOL OFFICIAL ACCOUNT 
Bank:                            COMMONWEALTH BANK OF AUSTRALIA 
BSB:                      063-528 
Account Number:      0090 2882 
Reference Number:  Students name eg. Tom Smith 
 

Parents Club Elections: 
For any nominations for Parents Club President, Secretary and  

Treasurer please, please pass on to current secretary ïMel Roberts. 

 
School Council Nominations:  

Nominations for 2019 council members are now open and close on 
Wednesday 20th February 2018.  

(All parents are invited to self-nominate if you wish to assist in providing direction for the future 
of Pomonal Primary School). 

 
Next School Council Meeting: 

Thursday 21st February 2019 at 4.30pm ïSenior Class 
ɍÓɎ 
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έȢΫί ɀίȢÏÏÐÍ 7ÏÒËÉÎÇ "ÅÅ 

 



 

 

{ŎƘƻƻƭ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǝƻƴΥ 

¶ bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊǎ όƛǎǎǳŜŘ CǊƛŘŀȅ ŦƻǊǘƴƛƎƘǘǎύ -ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜǎ ƎŜƴŜǊŀƭ ƴŜǿǎ ƻŦ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ 

ōŜŜƴ ǳǇ ǘƻ ŀƴŘ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ƻŦ ǳǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΣ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ǿƻǊƪΣ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǝƻƴǎ ƻŦ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜƳŜƴǘ 

ŜǘŎΦ  

 b.Φ ! ǎǳƳƳŀǊȅ ƻŦ {ŎƘƻƻƭ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƳƛƴǳǘŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇǳōƭƛǎƘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ               

           ǇǊƻŎŜŜŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƳŜŜǝƴƎΦ 

¶ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ /ƭǳō aƛƴǳǘŜǎ ς¢ƻ ōŜ ŜƳŀƛƭŜŘ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀǎŀǇ ŀƊŜǊ ƳŜŜǝƴƎΦ 

¶ {ŎƘƻƻƭ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ǇŀƎŜτtƘƻǘƻΩǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǝƴƎ ƛƴ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ 

ōŜ ǇƻǎǘŜŘ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊƭȅΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ƭƛƪŜ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŀǊŜ ƻǳǊ ǇŀƎŜ ŀƴŘ ŎƘŜŎƪ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊƭȅΦ 

¶ /ƭŀǎǎ 5hWh ς{ŜƴƛƻǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ŜȄǇŜŎǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎƛōƛƭƛǘȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǿƴ ǇƻǊǜƻƭƛƻ 

ǘƻ ƭƻŀŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǿŜŜƪƭȅ ǎǇŜƭƭƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ .ƛƎ ²ǊƛǘŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŀƴȅ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǿƻǊƪ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ 

ǇǊƻǳŘ ƻŦ Φ ¢ƘŜ ǎƛǘŜ ƛǎ ŀƭǎƻ ǳǝƭƛǎŜŘ ǘƻ ŀǿŀǊŘ Ǉƻƛƴǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǇƻǎƛǝǾŜ ōŜƘŀǾƛƻǳǊΣ όŦƻǊ WǳƴƛƻǊ ŀƴŘ 

{ŜƴƛƻǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎύ  ǿƘƛŎƘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŎƻƴǾŜǊǘ ƛƴǘƻ ŘƻƧƻ ŘƻƭƭŀǊǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŘƻƧƻ ǎƘƻǇΦ 

ό{ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ Ŏŀƴ ōǳȅ ŎƘŜŀǇ ǇǊƛȊŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇǊŜǘŜƴŘ ƳƻƴŜȅύΦ 

¶ 9Ƴŀƛƭ ς9Ƴŀƛƭ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǳǎŜŘ ǘƻ ŎƻǊǊŜǎǇƻƴŘ ǿƛǘƘ ƛƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘŜ 

ƎŜƴŜǊŀƭ ǿƘƻƭŜ-ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊǎκ ƛƴŦƻΦ 

¶ ¢ŜȄǘ ςtŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ǘŜȄǘ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊǎ ǘƻ ǎǘŀũΦ ¢ŜȄǘ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜ ǳǎŜŘ 

ōȅ ǎǘŀũ ǘƻ ƴƻǝŦȅ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ƛŦ ƴŜŜŘ ōŜ ƻƴ ŜȄŎǳǊǎƛƻƴǎ ŜǘŎΦ 

¶ CŀŎŜ ǘƻ CŀŎŜ ςtŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƘŀƴ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ ŀ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎκ 

ǇǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ ǘƻ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ ŀƴȅ ƛǎǎǳŜǎ ƻŦ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴ ƻǊ ƛŘŜŀǎ ŜǘŎΦ 

&ÅÂÒÕÁÒÙ 

ΫήÔÈ ɀ$ÕÓÔÙ ɉβɊ 

ΫίÔÈ ɀ#ÏÌÅ ɉΫΪɊ 

ΫβÔÈ ɀ$ÁÒÃÙ ɉγɊ 



To the following students for their achievements over the 

past 2 weeks: 

Academic: 

¶ Tyson ï7 nights of reading 

¶ Quinn ï7 nights of reading 

¶ Daisy ï7 nights of reading 

Sporting: 

¶ Darcy for placing 5th in the Victorian Girls Pentathlon 

¶ The Pomonal Soccer Team (Shari, Charlie, Cooper, Cole, 

Tyson, Dusty, Billie and Euan) for winning their first soccer 

game this season 

Leadership: 

School Captains: Charlie and Shari 

Vice Captains: Cooper and Billie 

Students nominated 2 students they felt would represent the 

study body and be good leaders for the school. 

 

Congratulations to all! 



Inclusive Grant: Outdoor Classroom 

I met with the architect and Inclusive Grant Project Manager on Wednesday to 

go through the proposed budget cost. 

¶ It was communicated that there was going to be some budget        issues 

and that the proposed budget was going to be  considerably over budget. In-

itially the BMX track was planned to go over the top of the shipping contain-

er, yet there was not enough space for a gradual decline so safety rails and 

an engineered stone retaining wall would be required,  to add to the budget 

as the proposed tyre retaining wall would not be capable of holding the 

weight of a   structure so high and there were associated safety issues. 

¶ In order to deliver as much of the project as possible, the following was ne-

gotiated and the architect believes should be possible within the current 

grant budget:  

Ý Relocation of the BMX track to begin on the existing dirt mound, which will 

be built up higher and have a linked dirt mound to the top of the shipping 

container for access to the roof-top            verandah. 

Ý  The entire roof that goes over the outdoor BBQ area will now be the same 

height as the planned balcony (on top of the     shipping container), but will 

be designed as a deck rather than a structurally engineered roof. This 

means that there will be a much larger elevated deck/ roof for students to sit 

on (with     railings) rather than just the small deck ïthe size of the shipping 

container). The only down-fall is that when it rains, rain will seep through the 

decking . This should not be an issue as it is unlikely for us to be using the 

space on a very wet day. The structure will still provide shade on hot days 

however. 

Ý The other costs that the budget may not allow for is the supply of plants, 

mulch etc. All seating, rock walls etc. and structural aspects of the plan will 

be allocated for. ïOverall the overall discussion was very positive 

and  all parties were very much trying to make as much of the 

proposed project occur as possible. 

 
)ÎÉÔÉÁÌ 0ÒÏÊÅÃÔ 0ÒÏÐÏÓÁÌ 





Outdoor Classroom ïHave your say!!! 

¶ The initial project budget also did not allow for the furnishing of      inside 

the shipping container, nor was it decided what the indoor space would be 

utilised for. It is likely this phase of the project will need to be fundraised for, 

so it would be good to develop a plan so we have a rough idea of how 

much we need to fundraise/ seek grants for. 

As per the parents club meeting, it was agreed that any revenue raised 

from the 2019 Art -Show would be put 

towards completing the Outdoor 

Classroom Project. 

¶ Some ideas parents/ staff  have put 

forward so far are: 

¶ Chill-out space for students to relax 

during recess/ play board games/ read 

etc. and a less formal learning space 

for structured lessons. 

¶ Chill out space that incorporates a steel frame to 

allow hanging hammocks etc. to allow students 

to stimulate their senses through the motion of 

swinging) 

¶ -Learning Pod (space to store materials for    

students to build structures/ obstacle courses 

etc. 

If you have any ideas of how you would 

like to see the space used, please present 

your ideas asap to Belinda (with pictures. 

If possible (as I not very good at visualising concepts without 

picturesé ) 

 

 

 

Chill out space with modern feel 
through use of particle board/ ply 

Learning Pod Concept �±Students can 
easily access/ pack away materials to 
�F�R�Q�V�W�U�X�F�W���W�K�L�Q�J�V���G�X�U�L�Q�J���µ�S�O�D�\���W�L�P�H�´ 


